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Village Diary for March 
If you want your event published here please contact the Editors. 

Thurs 2nd March   Over 60’s – talk by Malcolm Jones –  
     My role as a Funeral Dirctor. (p7) 

Wed 8th March   International Women’s Day 

Fri 10th March   Fairtrade Stall, Café Church SM (p8) 

Sat 11th March  St. Mary’s Restoration Fund – Wine tasting (p8) 

Sat 11th March  Zone 1 – Litter Picking.  
  Odsey – meet at War Memorial (p10) 

Sun 12th March   Annual Parochial Church Meeting 11am 
  Steeple Morden Church (p4) 

Wed 22nd March Save the Children Lent Lunch, GM Chapel (p8) 

Sat 25th March   Bowls Club – Quiz Night includes 
   Fish & Chip Supper   (p7) 

Sun 26th March  Traidcraft Stall – after Group Communion 
   Litlington Church. (p8) 

Wed 29th March  Fun Run, Steeple Morden 

Thurs 30th March  Kew Gardens trip (p 9) 

Forthcoming Events 

Sat 8th April  Zone 2 – Litter Picking 

  Cheney St/Litlington Road/The Green 

  Meet at junction of Cheney St/The Green (p10) 

Fri 21st April  SM Tennis Club AGM. 7.00 SM Village Hall 

  Drinks, Key Exchange, Ballot.(p 7) 

Sunday 4th June Cruise on the River Trent 

 

 

 

 
  

Editors: 
 

Desma Goddard: 38 Hay Street, Steeple Morden, Telephone 01763 852287 

Gina Ferrari: 49 Hay Street, Steeple Morden, Telephone 01763 852971 

Email: newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

 

 

 

 

 

Editorial 
 

With February fulfilling the adage  
‘February fill the dyke be it black or be it 
white’ will we be blown away by the 
March winds? 
 
In the February issue and repeated in this 
issue is the schedule for ‘Litter Picking’. 
This a voluntary scheme to keep your 
village clean and tidy so do get involved.  
The Newsletter will be publishing the 
Zones month by month just to remind 
you! 
 

There is an interesting letter from the 
residents of Odsey on page 2 which may 
concern you, so please read. 
 

Two things to remember  - Bin collection 
day is changing from Thursday to 
Wednesday beginning in March and the 
Mobile Library which visits on the first 
Wednesday of the month will change in 
April. 
 

Yet again another full diary for this 
Month from Wine Tasting to Litter 
Picking, Lunches and Quiz Nights, and a 
Fun Run, so hope to see you at one or 
another! 
 

Desma & Gina 
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Steeple Morden Parish Council 

List of Councillors as at 

November 2016 
 
CLLR J BROCKLEHURST (Chairman) 

Pennard House, Station Road, Odsey 

01462 742856 
 

CLLR S WHEATLEY (Vice Chairman) 

95 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 853826 

 

CLLR J CLAYTON 

Cheyney Bury, Steeple Morden 

01763 852203 
 

CLLR S MARTIN (co-opted) 

49 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 852971 
 

CLLR A DREW 

76 Station Road, Steeple Morden 

01763 853390 
 

CLLR C WHITTINGTON 

79 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 852540 
 

CLLR G BELSON 

Ringdale, 2 North Brook Road,  

Steeple Morden 

01763 852475 
 

CLLR S NORTON (co-opted) 

40 Hay Street, Steeple Morden 

01763 853130 
 

CLLR C UPCHURCH (co-opted) 

Greenway Farm, Litlington Road, SM 

01763 852193 

 
 

DISTRICT CLLR MRS C.MURFITT 

01763 852526 

 
 

COUNTY CLLR MR A. DENT 

01763 245669 

 

Concerned Odsey Residents 
 

A letter has been received by the Parish Council 

raising various issues in Odsey.  

 

‘ The main issue is the environment of our hamlet 

which has deteriorated over recent years, the 

issues are noted below’ 
1. The steady increase in cars parked by those 

using the station, whilst this is a good thing the 

state of the verges are disgusting, litter dumped 

from the cars, and the inappropriate parking.  

This behaviour shows little respect for the 

environment or regard for those living here. In 

addition the way in which some cars are parked 

is careless, wreckless and often borders on 

dangerous. The situation is getting worse. 

2. With new buildings at Shire End Close, and a 

further 40 new houses muted, there will be 

more cars passing through Odsey and needing 

parking. 

3. Has there been consideration of a footpath 

from Odsey to join the Ashwell Footpath? The 

stretch of road past Hill Farm is narrow and 

winding, it is a challenge and a risk to walkers. 

4. With further building it is inevitable that more 

cars will be accessing and crossing the A505 at 

the Odsey junction, something must be done to 

safeguard us residents who have to cross it on a 

daily basis. There needs to be improved road 

markings and a clear indication of how drivers 

should behave – who has the right of way? 

5. The wooden fence/barriers along parts of 

Station Road are falling into disrepair. 

6. The environment around the breakers/salvage 

yard close to the station is abysmal.   Again 

litter is an issue, plus cars are parked outside 

on the track waiting to be dismantled which is a 

problem.  A caravan has been dumped behind 

the yard, all adding to the sad and neglected 

state of area. 

7. One of the two street lights in Odsey is out of 

action – the one by the War Memorial and has 

been for a number of months. 

8. The electric speed signs are not working 

properly and both need attention. 

9. The path from the railway bridge to the A505 is 

in a sorry state and dangerous to walk on 

because of the mush of impacted leaves. 

10. There is a lack of signage directing the 

traveller/delivery people towards Odsey from 

any approach to Odsey i.e. A505, Ashwell or 

Steeple Morden. 

11. The posts holding the ODSEY road sign on the 

Steeple Morden approach to Odsey look 

corroded at the base and will need replacing. 

12. The environment of Odsey is just as important 

as that of Steeple Morden. Maybe the council 

should be renamed Steeple Morden and Odsey 

to ensure we are not forgotten? 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The Full PC meets on the second Monday in the in the Cricket Pavilion (the 
Village Hall in winter) at 7.30pm. 

The meeting is listed every month in the Village Post Office window, on the Notice Board at the Recreation Ground, 
and in Odsey near the station. 

A copy of the full minutes from the Council Meetings may be obtained by contacting the Parish Clerk, Sally 
Walmesley, Redwood Lodge, South Street, Litlington, Royston SG8 0QR. Telephone 01763 852137 or e-mail 
sally.walmesley@btinternet.com.  Minutes can also be viewed on the Steeple Morden Village Website 
www.steeplemorden.org and the Village Post Office. Discussion on agenda items at the February meeting included 
the following: 

 

 A petition was presented by Odsey residents –  with concerns over the state of the 

environment and the parking near the station. (p2 Newsletter) 

 Speedwatch – Speedwatch Team are continuing their surveillance. 

 District Cllr Cicerly Murfitt – Reported that the Thursday Rubbish collection will now 

be collected on a Wednesday.   Also the Council Tax will be increased by £5 for band D. 

 Finances – Financial statement was passed.   

 Recreation Ground and Conservation Area- the Clothing Charity Bin has been broken 

into again.  The Willow Tree near the Brook is to be cut down and the chippings used on 

the footpath. The Disabled toilet door lock is to be repaired.  The Recreation Ground 

Drains are to be checked as there are blockages. 

 Footpaths – Footpath 7 is ongoing, and Footpath 10 – Minor Highway Improvement 

2017/18 Approved. 

 Village Website – the new host will be considered next month. 

 Litter Picking – only a few names have been put forward.  Registration forms are being 

 made available for participants.  Additional litter bins have been requested as well as 

repairs to two Dog Bins. 

 Fun Run –a request for a Fun Run on March 29th to take place on the Recreation Ground 

was passed. 

 Footpath on Hay Street – a thank you to Andy Holt for laying a mesh foundation on 

this very muddy track. 

 
 

Planning Ref S/3525/16/FL 
12 Brook Road – Demolition and rebuild of existing linked Farmhouse out-buildings to create new office, 
utility space and enlarged kitchen.  (Mrs K Topping)  Recommended 
 
Planning Ref S/3601/16/FL 
67 Hay Street – Conversion of existing outbuildings to single bedsit studio, one bedroom adaptable living to 
allow for wheelchair access to be used in conjunction with main dwelling 
(Mr Anthony Fison)  Recommended 

mailto:sally.walmesley@btinternet.com
http://www.steeplemorden.org/
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Saint Peter and Saint Paul 

Church, Steeple Morden 

Diary for March 

The Church is one of six in the  
Shingay Group and details of all  
services are published monthly in 
Prospect. Our website is: 
www.shingaychurches.co.uk 

 

Wed. 1
st

          7pm  Ash W ednesday  

Holy Communion, Abington 

Pigotts  

Friday 3
rd

       9 -11.15am  Café Church  

Sunday 5
th

     8.30am Parish Communion                     

Tuesday 7
th

   11.30am  Lent course and  

frugal lunch at Guilden  Morden 

Church   

Friday 10
th

     9 -11.15am  Café Ch urch with  

  Traidcraft stall  

Sunday 12
th

   10.45am  Parish Communion  

followed by Annual Parochial 

Church  Meeting           

Tuesday 14
th

  11.30am Lent course and  

frugal lunch at Guilden  Morden 

Church  

Friday 17
th

     9 -11.15am  Café Church     

Sunday 19
th

 
 

  9.45am Parish Communion  

Tuesday 21
st

  11.30  Lent Course and        

frugal lunch at Guilden   Morden 

Church  

Friday 24
th

     9 -11.15am  Café Church  

Sunday 26
th

   9.45am  Family Service   

6pm  Group Evensong  at Steeple 

Morden  

Tuesday 28
th

  11.30  Lent Course  and  frugal 

lunch at Guilden  Morden Church  

Friday 31
st

     9 -11.15am  Café Church  

 

The Lent Course is entitled òAll Loves 

Excelling ð Studies in the Letter to the 

Philippiansó.  We will explore the text through 

music, worship and personal testimony, and 

spend time discussing the meaning of the text.  

 

Any donations will go to Christian Aid.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Guilden Morden Congregational Church 
Diary for March 

www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.com 
 

Wed 1
st

 Mar  9.00-11.30am  Mix and Match 
Coffee Morning  

 
Sunday 5

th
 Mar 10.30am  Café style service. 

Come and join us for croissants 
and coffee in our relaxed style 
of worship. All welcome  

 
Monday 6

th
 Mar 10.30-12.00am  Menôs Guild in 

the school room 
 
Wed 8

th
 Mar 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 

Coffee Morning  
 
Thur 9

th
 Mar 7.30pm  Open meeting to 

discuss future possible film and 
supper clubs ï all welcome 

 
Sunday 12

th
 Mar 10.30am  Communion service 

led by Nola McCormick 
 
Wed 15

th
 Mar  9.00-11.30am  Mix and Match 

Coffee Morning 
 
 
Sunday 19

th
 Mar 10.30am United service with St 

Maryôs, in the Chapel led by 
Sandra Galton.  

 
Wed 22

nd
 Mar 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 

Coffee Morning  
 
Sunday 26

th
 Mar 10.30am Mothering Sunday 

service  

 
Wed 29

th
 Mar 9.00-11.30am Mix and Match 

Coffee Morning 

 
The collection at the joint ecumenical service on 15

th
 

January raised £145 which has now been sent to Jimmys 
Shelter for the homeless in Cambridge.  Thank you to 
everyone who donated so generously.        

 
 

 

 

 

The Church of St Peter & St Paul,  

Steeple Morden 

 

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

will be held in the church 

on Sunday, 12
th

 March after the 10.45 service 

(about 11am) 

This meeting is open to all. 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

http://www.shingaychurches.co.uk/
http://www.guildenmordencongregationalchurch.com/
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Organisation Contact Name Phone 

Number 

E-mail 

SM Newsletter Editor Desma Goddard 01763 852287 newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

SM Newsletter Editor Gina Ferrari 01763 852971 newsletter@steeplemorden.org 

    

Primary School Richard Lloyd 01763 852474 office@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Village College The Principal  01763 242344  

SS Peter & Paul Church  Canon Shamus 

Williams (day off 

normally Monday) 

Rose Dickinson 

01763 853067 

 

 

01763 852138 

shamuswilliams@waitrose.com 

 

 

rose@samaroph.net 

GM Cong. Church  Arthur Chappell 01763 852309 arfachap10@btinternet.com 

SM Village Hall Bookings  Diane Knight 01763 853073 Viguersk@aol.com  

Scouts, Cubs & Beavers Keith Austin 01763 852023 keith@bogsgap.co.uk 

Brownies Debbie Fisher 01763 852811 debbie-fisher@hotmail.co.uk 

Guides Ann Clarke 07756 291899 elainewhittington@talktalk.net  

Allotment Society Dave Blanchard 01763 853266 vivdaveblanchard@yahoo.co.uk 

Smarties Pre-School and 

Out of School Club 

Kate Reynolds 07952 100208 

or 01763 

852888 

Pre-School: 

preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Out of School Club: 

outofschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 

Cricket Club Fraser Daws 01763 853008 fraser.daws@btinternet.com 

Football Club Mark Thorp 07738 304329  

Morden Magpies Youth 

FC 

Laurence Harrison 07799 625529  

Bowls Club (Sec) David Holt 01763 852636 holt543@btinternet.com 

Tennis Club Fiona Coverdale 01763 853325 steeplemordentennis@yahoo.co.uk 

Waggon & Horses Michael & Tina  01763 853311 waggonandhorses73@gmail.com 

Morden Players Jenny Elder 01763 852557 jennyelder@sky.com 

Over 60s Club Ann Thorp 01763 852848 annthorp35@yahoo.com 

Luncheon Club Debbie Fisher 01763 852811 debbie-fisher@hotmail.co.uk 

Royal British Legion Ray Leach 01763 852734 Leach.36@hotmail.com 

Mobile Wardens Scheme   Angela Drew 01763 852635  

WI Di Coleman 01763 852124 dicole.8pott@btinternet 

Neighbourhood Watch Roy Newbury 01763 852241 Cambs Police: www.cambs.police.uk 

Social Car Scheme Hazel Smith 01763 852602 hcsmith@clara.co.uk 

If the contact details need to be amended please let the Editor know, so that the list can be as accurate 

as possible at all times. A list of local useful numbers can be found on the village website 

(www.steeplemorden.org) and more general useful numbers can be found on the inside back page of The 

Listing. 
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Contact Names, Numbers and E-Mail Addresses for  

Organisations and Groups in the Village 

mailto:steeplemordentennis@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:Leach.36@hotmail.com
http://www.steeplemorden.org/


 

6 

 

 

                                     

 

Be Self-Care Aware 

 
By keeping a selection of essential medications at home you can treat common 

conditions in a timely manner, avoid unnecessary trips to see your doctor and/or visits 

to the A&E department. 

 

What to keep in your medicine cabinet 
 

The following medications can be bought from pharmacies or your local supermarket 

and are generally cheaper than buying them on prescription. 

 

• Simple pain killers like paracetamol and ibuprofen 

• Sore throat, coughs, colds and flu medications 

• Heartburn and indigestion remedies 

• Anti-diarrhoea medication 

• Rehydration salts 

• Allergy medicines 

• Pile (haemorrhoid) treatments 

• First aid kit including plasters and bandages. 

 

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 

Clinical Commissioning Group 

FITNESS CLASSES 
Steeple Morden recreational 
ground 
 
Wednesday  0930 – 1030 
Friday  0930 – 1030 
Friendly and motivational group exercise, 
come rain or shine.!!  
No booking required 
Session run for mixed abilities 
Pay as you go - £4 per class   
Please get in touch if you have any questions 
or want more details on the classes 
I am a qualified Personal Trainer and happy to 
do 1:1 or small group sessions, if you are 
interested please call me to discuss! 
 

Contact:  
Email: emilyfit4@gmail.com 
Mobile: 07780755858 
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Meetings & Venue for  

Over ‘60’s  2017 
 

2
nd

 March –     Malcolm Jones 

    Role of the Funeral Director 

 

6
th

 April -         Mrs Margaret Rogers 

    Bats in the Belfrey 

 

4
th

 May -          Birthday Lunch 

    Venue TBA 

 

 

Meetings held 1
st
 Thursday of every month 

At Steeple Morden Village Hall 

All visitors welcome  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Steeple Morden Lunch Club 
 

 
 

Over 60 and too busy to cook? 

 

29 years and still going strong, Steeple Morden 

lunch club invites you to come along and join 

us. 

We serve a lovely two course lunch followed by 

tea or coffee 

Held at the village hall on Tuesdays during the 

school term time 

 

anyone who may be interested can contact 

Debbie Fisher on 01763 852811 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Steeple Morden Bowls Club  

 

Quiz Night  at the Bowls Club  
 

Saturday 25 th  March  
 

£10 per ticket  

 
 

which includes  a Fish & Chip Supper  
 

For more information and to book a 

table contact:  
 

David Holt  
01763 852636  

 

Geoff Gilbert  
01763 852898  

 

 

 

 

Annual General Meeting 

 
Friday 21stApril 2017 

at 

Steeple MordenVillage Hall 

from 7.00 p.m 

 

 

Welcome Drink 

Renew membership and key exchange 

Followed by meeting and Wimbledon ballot 
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VOLUNTEER TREASURER URGENTLY REQUIRED 

 
The HERON voluntary transport scheme has been running for 30 years in local villages and it now 

needs a Treasurer to take over from Richard Place. He has been doing the job for the past 6 years and 

says that the work takes no more than 2 - 3 hours at the end of each quarter. 

 

The tasks include the collation of the quarterly returns of the volunteer drivers’ mileage expenses   made by 

the five Village Coordinators (based in Bassingbourn, Litlington, Guilden Morden, Steeple Morden and 

Orwell); entering the details onto spreadsheets; issuing cheques to the coordinators for these claims; 

reclaiming the amount from Cambridgeshire CC and preparing the Heron Group’s simple Annual Accounts. 

There are two committee meetings per year. 

 

Richard Place will gladly talk further with you on 01763 248528 

 

Steeple Morden Cricket Club 

 

 

Steeple Morden Cricket Club are looking for new 

players for the 2017 season. After a very scccessful 

season in 2016 finishing second in Division 4, we 

gained promotion to Division 3 south of the Cambs 

league. We have now lost several players from last 

year as they have returned overseas after working in 

the UK under short term contracts. 

 

To kick start the season we have several indoor net 

sessions at Bassingbourn Village College on the 

following dates - 24th March, 31st March, 7th April 

and 28th April from 8-9pm. Our first league match 

is the 7th May. Age or ability are not important, If 

you are interested finding our more or coming 

along to the nets please 

 

Contact Fraser Daws on 

01763853008 or email 
fraser.daws@btinternet.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

THE 

LENT LUNCH 
 IS ON WEDNESDAY 22nd  MARCH 2017 

AT THE CHAPEL SCHOOLROOM, GUILDEN 

MORDEN 

 

12.30 for 1.00 o’clock 

 

Join us for  

A choice of delicious home-made soups, 

Bread and cheese and coffee or tea. 

 

Tickets £7 available 

From 

 

Pat Holroyd 853742           Jill Hillman 853400 

 

SM Post Office 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A volunteer scheme for 

Cambridgeshire residents only 
offering emergency transport to 

the doctor, hospital, etc. 

 

Fairtrade 

You can help fight poverty amongst small growers and producers by supporting Fairtrade.   

There will be a  Traidcraft stall at Café Church in Steeple Morden Church, on Friday,                                                   

10
th   

 March  from 9 to 11.15 am and also after the Group Communion at Litlington on 26
th
  March. 

Please note that in future the Traidcraft Stall will be on the second Friday in the month, not Saturday, at Café Church. 

If you require anything at other times you are welcome to ring Anne on 01763 853490. 

 

 

mailto:fraser.daws@btinternet.com
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Steeple Morden Parish Litter Picking Initiative 
 
Steeple Morden Parish Council, under the Community Highway Volunteering Scheme, is running a 
series of litter picking events within the Parish. 

 
What’s the point? 
The objective of these sessions is to improve the environment of Steeple Morden Parish for all who live 
and visit the area. 
 
Where and when? 
Volunteers are asked to meet on the second Saturday of the month at 2pm to collect litter from a small 
area of the Parish each month.  South Cambridgeshire District Council will be providing "litter 
grabbing" equipment and bags and will take all the litter away after each session.  Each session will last 
about an hour and we hope to organise refreshments for all volunteers afterwards.     
 
For the purpose of this exercise the 30 and 40mph areas of the Parish has been split into zones and a date 

has been allocated for each zone as set out below.  If you cannot volunteer on the date in your locality 

please consider volunteering for another area (or areas if you are keen) as all efforts will benefit the 

community as a whole. 
   

What do I need to bring? 

Please wear old clothes (preferably long sleeved and legged), sturdy footwear (such as wellies or 

walking boots) and if you can bring gloves (gardening gloves are ideal) and a hi-visibility jacket/vest 

that would be great. We will have some spare hi-visibility vests and litter pickers. 

 

How do I volunteer and get involved? 

To comply with the terms of the insurance provided under the Community Highway Volunteering 

Scheme all volunteers need to be listed on a return so please can you let the Parish Council know if and 

when you are available to help.  A designated email address has been set up to facilitate these events so 

please email SMLitterpick@yahoo.com with your full name and which of the events you can attend.  

Any queries regarding this initiative should also be sent to this email address.  

 

Parish Council Contact:  

Ginny Belson  

 
 

 

Coach Trip to Kew Gardens  

Thursday 30
th

 March 2017 
 

Leaving Steeple Morden Hay Street 10.00 a.m.(Arrive Kew 11.30 a.m. approx.) 

Leave Kew 3.30 p.m.(Arrive S.M. 5.00 p.m. approx.) 
 

£30 per person  
 

Bookings A.S.A.P.to Thora Dix 01763 853348   E mail thoradix@tiscali.co.uk 

Payment by 6th March please.  

 
 

 
 

mailto:SMLitterpick@yahoo.com
mailto:thoradix@tiscali.co.uk
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Zone Area Date 

Zone 1: Odsey – meet by the war 

memorial 
 

Saturday 11
th

 March  
 

Zone 2: Cheney Street from Litlington 

Road to Brook End to include 

The Green – meet at the junction 

of Cheney Street and The Green 
 

Saturday 8
th

 April  
 

Zone 3: Cheney Street from Brook End to 

Hay Street Junction to include 

Russell Close and Jubilee Way 

etc – meet at Prothero’s 

Garage/PO 
  

Saturday 13
th

 May 
 

Zone 4: Station Road from allotments to 

Ashwell Road to include Ashwell 

Road and Windmill Close etc – 

meet at Waggon and Horses car 

park. 
 

Saturday 10
th

 June 
 

Zone 5: Station Road and Hay Street to 

Craft Way to include Craft Way 

– meet at the recreation ground 

opposite Craft Way 

Saturday 8
th

 July  
 

Zone 6: Hay Street from Craft Way to 

Trap Road /North Brook End – 

meet at the recreation ground 

opposite Craft Way 
 

Saturday 9
th

 September 
 

Zone 7: Trap Road/ Bogs Gap and Brook 

End  – meet at the crossroads of 

Bogs Gap/North Brook End and 

Trap Road 
 

Saturday 7
th

 October  
 

Zone 8: Recreation ground / Village Hall 

area/ Conservation area and car 

parks – meet in the Village Hall 

Car Park 
 

Saturday 11
th

 November  
 

 

 

 
Community Listener volunteers needed  

 You know the place you live and the people in your commun ity. We need your help to talk to more people 
about Healthwatch and find out what care is like for them.  

 You will listen to people within your local community who have used health or social care services.  This 

may be your family, neighbours and friends, o r people you meet within your local networks.  

 You may visit local groups, chat with people and record what they have to say.  

 You might talk to people about Healthwatch Cambridgeshire. This may involve giving a short 

presentation, or working with us on a di splay stand. 

 We will give you training and support, as well as paying agreed out of pocket expenses.  

As a Community Listener, you could also train to take part in our ôEnter and Viewó visits to local health or care 
services. This is our legal right to vis it places that provide publicly funded health or care services, to see and 
hear how people experience care. In the last year, we have visited Addenbrookeõs and Hinchingbrooke 
Hospitals.  

Contact Heather or Elizabeth for an informal chat. Call 01480 420628,  email 
enquiries@healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk  or www.healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk   
 

mailto:enquiries@healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk
http://www.healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk/
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Sm art ies Pre-Schoo l & Out  o f Schoo l C lub  

 

 Smarties News ς September 2014 

After 10 yearΩs involvement with the village Pre-School, Out of School & Holiday Clubs, I have decided to 
step down from my current position before the start of the new school year in September. I have 
thoroughly enjoyed helping to transform Smarties from being in a position of financial crisis with low 
attendee numbers (back in the days when we were based at the Village Hall) to the popular, financially 
viable and flexible community offering it is today.  
 
Smarties now has an enviable reputation in this area, it employs 15 local people and currently supports the 
needs of well over 100 local families. Given the current size of this organisation, it now presents us with 
daily administrative demands in terms of HR, payroll, marketing, recruitment, liaising wit h parents, staff, 
Committee, the school, County Education Department and Ofsted. This is clearly too wide a remit for one 
person to juggle. Following my departure, therefore, the Management Committee has wisely decided to 
divide the various areas of responsibility into 3 roles: General Manager, Head of Pre-School & Head of Out 
of School/Holiday Club. 
 
Head of Pre-School 
Emma Ward as a qualified & experienced teacher has the right skills to run the Pre-School on a day to day 
basis with Tracey Tustian deputising. The rest of the Pre-School team ς Julie, Nikki, Zoe, Lisa, Rachel, Aleah 
and Claire, are all EYFS Level3 trained and will support in the care of the younger children. The contact for 
the preschool remains as: preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
 
Joint Heads of Out of School 
Zoe Dickman and Georgina Dowley have equal training and experience in Play Work, and both bring 
positive ideas and practical skills to the Out of School and Holiday Club operations. Their team will be made 
up of Tracey, Julie, Kathy, Aleah and Lynda. 
The contact for the out of school remains as outofschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
  
Administration 
All matters concerning billing, finances and funding have been managed brilliantly well in recent years by 
Nanette Hannon, and she is happy to maintain this position in the new organisation.  
The contact for anything pertaining to finances, bills and funding therefore remains as 
smartiesadmin@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk 
 
General Management 
The greatest part of my current role - and that which prevented me from doing what I love ς i.e. looking 
after children - might be viewed as the management functions of a small business (which Smarties now is, 
albeit we are sti ll a charity by name). It is therefore right that we take on someone new to do this role.  
Kate Reynolds, our former Chair, will therefore be taking up this position with immediate effect .  
The general point of contact for any queries to do with Smarties will be Kate, and she can be contacted at 
preschool@steeplemorden.cambs.sch.uk. The telephone number for Smarties is sti ll 01763 852888. 
 
Finally, just a personal word to say that it has been a privilege to play a part in helping Smarties to achieve 
what it has to date. I have loved caring for your children, and gett ing to know and to help so many families.  
I trust that the whole community continues to be mindful of supporting the needs of our young ones. I 
would also like to wish the Smarties team every success for the future. 
 
Thank you 
Debbie Litt lefair 

 

 

MORDEN MAGPIES JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB - www.mordenmagpies.co.uk 
 

A family-friendly club seeking players for U6, U7, U8 U9 & U10 age groups. 
Boys and girls of any ability welcome. 

Morden Magpies football club has a long history in local junior football.  The club restarted in September 2012 
and gain Charter status in 2014. This is a family club that enjoys the support of the senior Steeple Morden 
Football Club. Above all we want young players to have fun, enjoy and learn about the game and be part of a 
team.  If you would like your son or daughter to join the club or would like to find out more please contact any 
of the following FA-qualified coaches: 
Under 6 - Kevin Donnelley - 07860 607416.   kevin@donnelly.tv 

Under 7 - Martin Holt ï 07740215874.  martin.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk 

Under 8 - Laurence Harrison ï 07799625529. laurence.harrison@digitalradiouk.com 

Under 9 - Andrew Holt ï 07850801899.  andrew.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk 

Under 10 - Pete Summers ï 07709258359.  peter@summerselectricalltd.co.uk 

 

 
Steeple Morden Football Club  

Fixtures 

Steeple Morden Reserves MP & G 4A 

 Home Team     Away Team 

 

04/03  SM Res             v   Papworth Res 

11/03  Sawston Rovers Res   v   SM Res 

25/03  Kedington          v   SM Res 

 

All games start at 14.00 

 

All games start at 14.00 

Fixtures 

Steeple Morden 1st MP & G 1A 

Home Team  Away Team 
 

04/03  Balsham                   v  SM 1st 

11/03 SM 1st      v Balsham 

25/03 SM 1st      v Steeple Bumpstead 

 

All games start at 14.00 

Results 
Steeple Morden 1st MP & G 1A 

 
21/01  Debden    1-1  SM 1st 
28/01  Mildenhall                  5-2 SM 1st 
04/02  Milton Res    2-6 SM 1st  
11/02  SM 1st     1-2 Debden  
 

Results 
Steeple Morden Reserves MP & G 4A 

 

21/01  SM Res     5 - 1   Guilden Morden 
28/01  SM Res     2 - 1 Saffron Dynamoes 
04/02  SM Res    4 - 1        Sawston Rovers Res   
18/02 SM Res   2 - 1 Buckden 

 

Fixtures 
Steeple Morden A MP & G 5A 

 
25/02  SM A    v Clare Town Res 
01/04  Thaxted Rangers Res v   SM A 
08/04  Bassingbourn Res v   SM A 

Results 
Steeple Morden A MP & G 5A 

 

28/01 SM A  4 - 5  Bottisham 
18/02  Barton Mills 1 - 7   SM A 
 

http://www.mordenmagpies.co.uk/
mailto:kevin@donnelly.tv
mailto:martin.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk
mailto:laurence.harrison@digitalradiouk.com
mailto:andrew.holt@arjconstruction.co.uk
mailto:peter@summerselectricalltd.co.uk
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The Village Wheelchair  
 
 

There is a manual wheelchair available for short term  
use by anyone in the village.   For more information 
and availability please contact Trish at the Post Office. 
 

CUTLERY AND 

CROCKERY 

HIRE 

 
 

 

We have upwards of 80 sets of dinner plates, dessert 

bowls, cups and saucers with accompanying knife, fork 

spoon and teaspoons. We charge 5p per item for hire. 

Details and more information can be obtained from 

Diane on 01763 852580. All charges go to our fund 

raising for Save The Children. 

STEEPLE MORDEN VILLAGE HALL 
 

The Steeple Morden Village Hall is available for hiring 
for parties, wedding receptions,  

club and social activities. 
 

It comprises: Tables, Seating for 120, Bar, Kitchen, 
Cooker, Fridge, Crockery, Stage, Parking. 

 

Projector and screen available for hire ï ask our 
booking clerk for more details. 

 

For bookings and prices please contact: 
Diane Knight 

33 Cheyney Street, Steeple Morden, SG8 0LR 
Tel 01763 853073 (please don't phone between the hours of 

6 - 7 p.m.) email: Viguersk@aol.com 

    MOBILE LIBRARY 

   The Mobile Library 

stops in the village 

on the first Wednesday 

  of every month. 

 

It stops at Russell Close between 10.10am and 

10.55am.  

The calling date for March is  

Wednesday 1st March 

 
The Newsletter is printed by:  Hales Printers,  
23 Jarman Way, Royston, Hertfordshire.  SG8 
5HW.  01763 243195 .   www.halesprinters.com 

 

Contributions sent to the editors 

prior to the newsletter deadline will 

normally be printed in the next 

available edition.   

The deadline for the April edition is 

12 noon on Wednesday 15th March 

 

Contact details for the editors are at 
the top of the first page of the 

Newsletter 

 

 

Donôt forget you can view this issue and back issues of the Newsletter online at 

www.steeplemorden.org and also subscribe to the monthly e-mail copy of the Newsletter. 

Lets save money and trees! 

A focus on local 
businesses 

 
In support of promoting local businesses, the Newsletter is inviting local businesses to submit a short advertorial about 
the products and services they offer to be included in a future Newsletter. 
 
The advertorial is to be written by you and can include a couple of photos.  The articles need to be no more than half an 
A4 page including photos.  Send it to 
 newletter@steeplemorden.org  
– first come, first served basis. 
 

This is YOUR opportunity to tell  
local people about your local business! 

 
 

  
 

 

http://www.steeplemorden.org/
mailto:newletter@steeplemorden.org

